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Dear Families,  
Coronavirus (COVID-19) Roadmap to Recovery ð Step 2) April 12 th  2021: hope that a return to 
normality is on its way ! On Monday, 5th  April 2021, the Prime Minister confirmed the next stage of 
Englandõs roadmap for the easing of Coronavirus (COVID-19) restrictions would begin on the 12 th  
April ð and a week later, it  duly did. It was wonderful for a few freedoms to be made available  to 
us once more during the second week of the Easter break. ôNon-essentialõ retail and outdoor 
hospitality reopened  for the first time in months and the ôstay localõ message ended ð meaning that 
travelling a little further afield for activities, entertainment and even domestic self -catering 
holidays became possible. Personal self-care started up once more alongside the  reopening of gyms, 
leisure centres and outdoor attractions such as zoos, theme parks and botanic gardens. The easing 
of such restrictions has meant so much to so many ð emotionally, socially, personally and not least 
financially  ð and I hope that you were  able in some part to make the most of these. I t certainly had 
an impact on my family! The reopening of ônon-essentialõ retail meant that a long-awaited visit to 
the shoe shop for my fast -growing daughters could finally go ahead and the restarting of perso nal 
self -care, such as hairdressing and nail care, meant that after months of waiting, I could finally get  
my mop chopped at the barbers! These may seem like small things ð indeed they are ð but they have 
also brought much relief to us as a household! They  also reveal how much we have taken for 
granted for so long. So we now look ahead to Step 3 planned to come into force on 17 th  May. Letõs 

continue to work together as a school community to ôdo our bitõ in ensuring that we get there!   
 
 

Well Done Everyone!  
Last term was truly exhausting for everyone for so many reasons. Beginning with everyone expecting to 
return to school in January only to be told with less than 12 hours to go that we would be entering a 
national lockdown, followed by 8 weeks of remo te le arning and ending with a 4 -week stint of face -to-
face learning once more, staff, children and parents alike were  pushed to their limits. Physically and 
mentally exhausted, the Easter break could not have come soon enough for us all. We hope that families 

have enjoyed the opportunity to spend quality time together with loved ones and to rest and recharge . 

This time to do so has certainly been well deserved. Well done to everyone for getting through this 
exhausting period and thank you for all your support as we have navigated this extremely challenging 

period of time together.   

         Thank You  
Easter Eggs of HOPE 
We were delighted to  be able to hand out an Easter e gg or appropriate substitute 
for children with dietary needs to every child in the school and at Little Oaks 
Nursery on the penultimate day of last term thanks to the generosity of the people 
of Tewkesbury. Clair Prosser, of the Newtown Community Response Team and 
Churches Together in Tewkesbury HOPE Team, organised the enormous feat of 
providin g every primary school-aged child in Tewkesbury with an Easter gift. We 
know Clair well at Tirlebrook as she heads up the Open the Book team that in 
normal times visit Tirlebrook fortnightly  to share with us in school assemblies. 
Clair achieved her ambitio us aim of collecting and distributing over 2000 Easter 
Eggs thanks to the generosity and support of Morrisons Tewkesbury and the general 
public who regularly donated eggs as part of their weekly shopping in the weeks 
leading up to Easter. Miss. Voller is pictured with our delivery of Easter eggs along 
with some of our very grateful Y1 children. Many thanks to Clair  for her vision and 
ambition and to the HOPE Team, Morrisons Tewkesbury and to every single person 
who generously donated ð what a wonderful way to show the children of the town 
how valued, cherished and important they are! And we can definitely confirm that 
the eggs were very greatly appreciated by every single  child. Thank you!  

http://www.tirlebrook.co.uk/


Easter Bunny Trail  
Many thanks to Jenny Green for organising the numerous Easter Bunny Trails 
around Tewkesbury for families to participate in during the Easter break. 
This was an enormous task and she did a wonderful job coordinating them, 
ensuring that families from across the town, not just Tirlebrook, had 

something to look forward to doing together. Many people joined in with 

the fun and contributed generously to raise funds for Tirlebrook and 
incredibly, over £500 was donated. This has been a remarkable feat both in 
terms of community service and fundraising. Thank y ou to everyone who 
designed a bunny to be part of the various trails, to everyone who donated 
to participate, and of course to Jenny for all her hard work bringing her 
vision to life. It can only be described as a huge success ð thank you so much!  

 

Easter  Treats  
Huge thanks to the many families who wished the staff team well for the Easter break with kind words, 
messages and cards. This was, as always, very greatly appreciated. Thanks too for the many generous 
gifts, incl uding lots of Easter chocolate, whi ch is always very well received!  
 

Clap for o ur Children ð Thursday, 1 st April 2021 @ 9:30 a.m.  
Tirlebrook Primary School and Little Oaks Nursery Class joined in with Dame Janet Trotterõs 
Gloucestershire Childrenõs Clap by pausing on the final morning of last term to say well done and thank 

you to the children  of our school community . Teachers, Teaching Partners, 
admin staff and our catering team joined together with all of the children 
socially distanced across our three playgrounds to  acknowledge and recognise 
them for their endeavours throughout this Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic. 
The staff clapped the children and the children clapped each other ð it was a 
truly special moment and it was captured on video and shared on social media 
via our Facebook page. After the year that weõve all been through, children 

have had very little say in the restrictions that have been placed upon them and there have been many 
disappointments that they have had to face. But theyõve kept going! The clap could be seen as just a 
gesture but we want all the children  to know how amazing we think they are!  Well done everyone !   

 

Coronavirus Update  
 

Regular Rapid Asymptomatic Lateral Flow Device (LFD) Coronavirus (COVID -19) Testing for All  
Everyone in England is now able to access free regular rapid asymptomatic Coronavirus (COVID-19) 
testing . Anyone can access the Lateral Flow Device (LFD) tests for themselves and their families to use 
twice weekly. The government have said that alongside the vaccine rollout, regular testing  is ôat the 
heart of plans to reopen society and the economy, helping to suppress and control the spread of 
variantsõ.  
 

A regular rapid asymptomatic Lateral F low Device (LFD) test is a Coronavirus (COVID-19) test you do 
yourself. It shows you the result after about thirty minutes 
following on from conducting the test on a handheld device that 
comes with the test.  Rapid testing has so far been available to 
those most at risk and people who need to leave home for work, 
including frontline NHS workers, care h ome staff and residents, 
and to families with schoolchildren. But they are now available 
to everyone.  With one in three  people with Coronavirus (COVID-
19) not displaying any symptoms, they  may be spreading the virus 
unwittingly.  Rapid testing detects cases quickly, meaning anyone 
with a positive result can isolate immediately.  According to the 
Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC), since rapid testing 
was introduced, over 120,000 positive cases that would not have 
been found otherwise h ave already been identified by Lateral F low Device (LFD) tests.   
 

Importantly, this form of testing should only be carried out if you are asymptomatic . If a Lateral 
Flow Device (LFD) test returns a positive result, your household should immediately isolate and a 
confirma tory PCR test should be booked. If you or anyone in your household is symptomatic , as 
previously advised, you should begin a household isolation immediately and book a PCR test.  
 

 
 



How do I get a Rapid Test? 
The regular testing offer for people without symp toms will be delivered via:  
 

¶ a home ordering service, which allows people to order Lateral F low Device (LFD) tests online to 
be delivered to their home  

¶ workplace testing programmes, on -site or at home  

¶ community testing, offered by all local authorities , and in Tewkesbury this is at the Rapid Regular 
Asymptomatic Coronavirus (COVID-19) Testing Site based at Tewkesbury Youth Support Centre in 
Link Road, Tewkesbury. Operational hours are Tuesday - Friday 8 a.m. - 6 p.m. and Saturday 10 
a.m. - 4 p.m. The centre  is closed on Sundays and Mondays. It is important that you don't just 
turn up - you must book an appointment as you will not be tested without one. Please copy the 
following into a browser to access the booking form:  
 

https://forms.gloucestershire.gov.uk/CovidTestGlos?fbclid=IwAR0rZcO17b9RJv4p2yY4zYaWPik55
8Pcl1XZ0MTOeMvqTNeslryS7sL6DQ# 
 

¶ collection at a local PCR test site duri ng specific test collection time windows  

¶ testing on-site at schools and colleges 
 

 

A new Pharmacy Collect  service is also launching which will provide an additional route to regular 
testing. People aged over 18 without symptoms will be able to visit a parti cipating local pharmacy and 
collect a box of seven rapid tests to use twice weekly at home.  To order a Lateral Flow Device (LFD) 
home test ing kit, visit  https://www.gov.uk/order -coronavirus-rapid-lateral -flow -tests 
 
 

Prime Minister Boris Johnson said, òMassive efforts have been made by the British public to stop the 
spread of the virus.  As we continue to make good progress on our vaccine programme and with our 
roadmap to cautiously  easing restrictions underway, regular rapid testing is even more important to 
make sure those efforts are not wasted.  Thatõs why weõre now rolling out free rapid tests to everyone 
across England ð helping us to stop outbreaks in their tracks, so we can ge t back to seeing the people we 
love and doing the things we enjoy.ó 

Staff News  
 

Welcome Miss. Stratford  
We are delighted that the beginning o f this  Summer Term also marks the beginning of Miss. 
Helen Stratfordõs employment at Tirlebrook Primary School as SENDCo. Having said an 
emotional goodbye to colleagues, children and families at the Innsworth Schoolsõ 
Partnership before the Easter break, Mis s. Stratford now joins our team on a permanent 
part -time basis. I am sure you will joi n me in welcoming her to our school community and 
wishing her well as she settles into life at Tirlebrook.  

 

Information for Families  
 
Summer Term One Learning  
This termõs topics are: 
 

Î Year N ð Little Oaks Nursery Class ð ôHairy McClary from Donaldson Dairyõ 
Î Year R ð Oak Tree Class - ôHandaõs Surpriseõ 
Î Year 1 ð Cherry Tree Class ð ôCarnival of the Animalsõ 
Î Year 2 ð Willow Tree Class ð ôIntrepid Explorersõ 
Î Year 3 ð Maple Tree Class ð ôTomb Raidersõ 
Î Year 4 ð Silver Birch Tree Class ð ôRomans on the Rampage!õ 
Î Year 5 ð Rowan Tree Class ð ôMysterious Mayansõ 
Î Year 6 ð Elder Tree Class ð ôWorld War Twoõ  

 
School Photos for Classes and Leaversõ Photos for Y6 
Proofs for school photos for classes and Y6 leavers were sent out before the Easter break . I have to say 
that I think the class photos look fantastic - I trust you  enjoyed spotting your child!  Orders for 
photographs can be placed online, as per the instructions that 
come with the proof. However, if you are choosing to purchase and 
pay by cash, the deadline for returning these to school is 
Wednesday, 21st April  2021  - the first  Wednesday back after the 
Easter break. Thank you for your support.  

https://forms.gloucestershire.gov.uk/CovidTestGlos?fbclid=IwAR0rZcO17b9RJv4p2yY4zYaWPik558Pcl1XZ0MTOeMvqTNeslryS7sL6DQ
https://forms.gloucestershire.gov.uk/CovidTestGlos?fbclid=IwAR0rZcO17b9RJv4p2yY4zYaWPik558Pcl1XZ0MTOeMvqTNeslryS7sL6DQ
https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests


Looking Back  
 

Easter Exhibition ð Monday 29 th  ð Wednesday 31st March 2021   
Thank you to everyone who took the time to enter this yearõs Easter Exhibition. In all, we were eggs-
tatic  that 92 eggy creations, including a variety of Easter bonnets, Easter gardens and majestically 
decorated hard -boiled eggs, went on eggs-hibition  in school. We were truly eggs-hilarated  by the 

wonderfully imaginative eggs-amples of egg-inspired creativity  on display. Every entrant was rewarded 

with an Easter chocolate lolly as well as by having their creations on exhibition for all the school to see. 
Congratulations to everyone who took part ð your eggs-cellent  efforts were greatly appreciated and we 
hope that you enjoyed getting involved. Eggs-traordinary!  Well done!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Easter Bingo Fun  
Thank you to everyone who entered the Easter Bunny Raffle! Our winners were drawn on the 
penultimate day of  last term after it was revealed that the Easter Bunnyõs name was Ron! The winning 
child in each class received a medium -sized Easter egg with one lucky overall winner receiving the  grand 
prize of a giant Easter bunny and a  giant Easter egg, all generously donated by Morrisons. As you can see 
from the photos, the children were delighted to receive their prizes. However, even more wonderfully, 
Hayden in Y6 decided to donate his egg to  Mr. Mander as he had already received one as a gift from the 
HOPE team (see earlier in this newsletter). How very kind! Overall, a n impressive £144 was raised for 
school funds. Thanks once more to all o f our entrants and hard luck to those of you who didnõt win on 
this occasion. As we always say, you have to be in it to win it ! And fina lly, many t hanks again to Anna 
Garrott for organising the childrenõs raffle.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


